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PAY TALKS UPDATE
 
Dear Colleagues
 
First, please let me apologise for the fact that there has been no update on the position with pay. The vast majority of you will have been working over Easter, but the process hasn’t been helped by the holiday period. Also after the ballot result it is not uncommon to have a cooling off period where the company takes stock of their position.
 
The NJC shop stewards and I are well aware that many of you are very frustrated. That frustration is shared by us all, it really is. We had hoped we would be in a very different place, with an offer that would have been acceptable to GMB members. However, as often happens in a negotiation, we didn’t get there in the previous round of talks.
 
Very importantly the company have made it clear that they want to continue working together to try and move the process forward. There is no sign of the company being belligerent or trying to take a hard line. That does not mean that we will get an outcome that is acceptable, but at least we are still in a process where we are talking.
 
I am afraid that more patience from us all will be required. We need to exhaust every opportunity to try and get a deal that may be acceptable to members. It will be tough but if we stick together we have every chance of getting a positive outcome. There will be those cynics who will question the national pay process. No doubt you will remind colleagues about the scale of the changes the company are seeking and change is coming in some shape or form, as well as the fact that  2% is the pay rise the company have budgeted for. That is not acceptable to the NJC or NSSF and therefore we are sticking with national pay talks, tough as it may be.
 
We are in the process of sorting dates for the reconvening of talks with the company. The NJC trade union side will meet on 5th and 6th May to consider our position. This process still has some way to run. Your patience and support is appreciated. 
Yours fraternally
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National Secretary
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